
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, October 13, 2014, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock,  



  Steve Miller, and Jim Hillberry
                   ABSENT:
 
Bryan Lee and J.R. Gonzales

                   ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness and Susanne Lee

Minutes

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the September 8, 2014 board meeting.  Don Richards made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 8, 2014 board meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills

A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the October 13, 2014 bills list totaling $ 43,632.34.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments

Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Filter Valve Actuator Replacement Project Engineering Agreement
The Manager presented the filter valve actuator project engineering agreement, noting that our attorney, Tracy Copenhaver has reviewed the agreement. Jim Mentock made a motion to approve the agreement and authorize the Chairman to sign the agreement. Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

Update on the Filter Valve Actuator Replacement Project and Bid Award

The bid opening for the filter valve project was on October 9th. The bid results were as follows:

Basin Mechanical, Inc.

Cody, WY
$ 389,438.00


Velocity Constructors

Denver, CO
$ 373,491.00 +5% non-resident addition = $ 392,137.20

Laforge & Budd Construction
Parsons, KS
$ 474,500.00 +5% non-resident addition = $ 498,225.00
With the 5% price adjustment for in-state contractor preference, Basin Mechanical, Inc. submitted the lowest bid. The engineer’s recommendation is to accept the bid from Basin Mechanical, Inc. Craig Sorenson made a motion to award the bid to Basin Mechanical, Inc. for the filter valve actuator replacement project for the amount of $389,438.00 and to authorize the Chairman to sign all contract documents. Second by Don Richards. AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

Update on the Deep Bed Anode Cathodic Protection project

The Manager reported that the design phase is progressing and the project will be ready for bid within two months. At 10:08 a.m., Don Richards made a motion to go into executive session to discuss land acquisition. Second by Craig Sorenson. AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

At 10:25 a.m., the board returned to the regular meeting.

Bid Award for the Plant Truck
The bid opening for the Plant Truck was on October 7, 2014. The bid results were as follows:

Halladay Motors
Cheyenne, WY
$23,682.00
GMC double cab (white)

Halladay Motors
Cheyenne, WY
$24,199.00
GMC double cab (white)

Denny Menholt
Cody, WY
$25,078.00
Chevy double cab (white)

Greiner Motors 
Casper, WY
$26,861.00
Dodge quad cab (blue)

Denny Menholt
Cody, WY
$27,057.00
Chevy crew cab (white)

Greiner Motors
Casper, WY
$27,831.00 
GMC double cab (blue)

Greiner Motors
Douglas, WY
$28,428.00
Ford crew cab (blue)

Halladay Motors
Cheyenne, WY
$28,784.00
GMC double cab (blue)

Fremont Motors
Cody, WY
$35,214.00
Dodge crew cab (blue)

The Manager recommended accepting the low bid from Halladay Motors. Jim Mentock made a motion to award the bid for the Plant Truck to Halladay Motors, for $23,682.00. Second by Craig Sorenson. AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

LGLP board nominations

There was brief discussion regarding the LGLP board’s call for nominations. Two seats are available. No nominations were made.

CPO Report

The Manager distributed the monthly production report on behalf of the Chief Plant Operator.  There was brief discussion regarding the report. We had decent production in September, the first month in this fiscal year that we have been up. Quarterly THMs were 26 ppb and HAA5s were 24 ppb. Personnel went to 8 hour shifts as of October 5th. The River Run went well and Bob Martin was present to make final tweaks on the upgraded program.
Manager’s Report

The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for September was slightly up at 0.2635% over August’s interest of 0.2284%. Water use figures are up 0.4% over last September, but still down 4.4% for the current fiscal year. An employee appreciation dinner was proposed, to take place in November.
Other Business
Jim Mentock reported on the status of the North End Water project with NRWD. The contractor is currently fixing leaks. Penalty phase starts in early December if not completed.
There was no other business to report.

At 10:50 a.m. Craig Sorenson made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.   NAY: none. Motion carried.



Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

